
  
                                                                                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 
13th October 2023 

 

 YEAR 6 

Headteacher’s Awards 
Awarded 6th October 2023 

 
Reception: The Reception Head Teacher Awards this week are going to: 

Olly T for joining in with school routines and being a positive and helpful member of the 
class. 

   Luna for using her creative skills to draw a fantastic observational drawing. 
 
Year 1: This week the Headteacher’s award went to Oskar for always having fantastic manners.  

Oskar has also been working really hard in maths on place value!  Well done!  The second 
award went to Ruby for trying really hard in phonics lessons. 

 
Year 2: We awarded three Headteacher awards this week.  The first two went to Brooke and 

Flora for great maths doing place value and lovely presentation.  The third award went 
to Flynn for being enthusiastic regarding our Africa topic by asking amazing questions.  
Well done to you all. 

 
Year 3: Headteacher's award last week went to the whole class! Year 3 were amazing on their 

first trip out as a class to the Owl Sanctuary. They represented Roche well with 
impeccable behaviour and great listening skills. The Year 3 adults were very impressed 
and proud. Congratulations also to Mia Cu who had an amazing week with her maths. 
Mia was finding it difficult at the beginning of the week but she was resilient and work 
hard which paid off as by the end of the week she was secure in her learning. Well done 
Mia!  

 
Year 4: This week the Headteacher's Awards went to Daniel, Archie R and Bradley.  In our Fitness 

Friday PE Lesson, we did a Basketball themed circuit training session.  These boys were 
engaged throughout, showed some great skills, teamwork and they were also really 
helpful.  Keep up the great work boys! 

 
Year 5: Year 5 have moved onto their DT unit, therefore we have spent a lot of time considering 

what makes a meal balanced, and looking at tasty pasta dishes.  
This week I would like to congratulate Rosie and Kloe. Both girls have had a good week 
in Maths, rounding large number to the nearest 1000, 10 000 and 100 000. In addition, 
Rosie showed a super attitude in spellings when she wanted clarification over the 
meaning of some of her words. Well done both! 

 
Year 6: Congratulations to Max J for trying hard all week in all subjects and producing some super 

work.  Congratulations to Lanikai for great ‘short writing’ in English and listening well.  
Excellent work from you both. 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 
9th – 13th October 2023 

Reminder… 
 

A reminder that if your child has hair long enough to be 
fixed up into a pony-tail, it should be.   
Breeding season for head lice is high and anything which 
can be done to prevent the spread should be adhered to. 

 
If you find that your child does have head lice, please 
treat your child accordingly.  Tips on how to treat head 
lice can be found at: 
 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/ 
 
 

Congratulations to Miss Searle! 

 

Huge congratulations to Miss 

Searle and her partner Lee who 

were married last weekend in 

beautiful sunshine! 

Miss Searle is now Mrs Garratt 

and the children have been 

amazing at remembering her 

new name! 

The staff and pupils would like to 

wish Mr and Mrs Garratt all the 

best in their future together. 

 

 

A reminder that for enquiries, please email 

reception@roche.tpacademytrust.org 

The email which ended cornwall.sch.uk no longer 

works! Thank you! 

YEAR 5 
96.17% 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
mailto:reception@roche.tpacademytrust.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Netball Report 
By Charlotte 

 
On Tuesday the netball team played an away game 
against Nanpean School.  At first we were amazed at 
how big their pitch was – it was huge!   
We played really well and Chloe, Roanna, Abbigail and 
myself scored one goal each. 
Nanpean were a brilliant team and played fiercely.  
They scored twice. 
The final score was 4-2 to us.  We were pleased as it 
was our first match of the season. 
I am proud of the whole team so everyone is ‘man of 
the match’! 

 
 

Football Report 
By Jack 

 
On Tuesday we played a football match at Nanpean.  It 
was a tough game for us but we managed to battle 
through! 
At the end of the first half, the score was 0-0. 
During the second half, Marshall scored a goal to make 
it 1-0 to us.  This gave us the confidence that we could 
win.  I scored the second goal in the last minutes 
making the final score 2-0 to us. 
The ‘man of the match’ goes to Zak because he was 
everywhere on the ball and defended well. 

 

 

 

Apologies for the confusion re school 

photographs.  They will be taken on 

Thursday 2nd November. 

Please note that only siblings who attend 

Roche School will be photographed 

together.  We are unable to collect siblings 

from outside settings. 

 

 Jewellery 
 

Please make sure children are not wearing unsuitable jewellery to school.  Children who 
have their ears pierced should wear ‘sleeper’ style earrings.  No hoops or dangly earrings 
please. 
 
Please make sure your child is not wearing necklaces.  As you know, we partake in PE every 
day at school.  No jewellery helps to prevents accidents and injuries. 
 
Thank you for your co-operation. 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wellbeing 
 

World Mental Health Day was on Tuesday 10th October 2023, with the theme set as Mental health is a universal 

human right. The children all enjoyed an assembly on Wednesday around this theme and have looked fantastic in 

their yellow outfits today, raising money for YoungMinds. 

There is still time to donate – just head for: https://www.justgiving.com/page/roche-school-1694603985582  

Everyone needs support now and then. The Mental Health Foundation have these tips for opening up to someone 

about your own mental health.  

1. Choose someone you trust to talk to.   

This might be a friend, family member or a colleague. Or you might be more comfortable talking to someone you 

don’t know, for example, through a support helpline. It can help to do a pros and cons list about talking to someone.   

2. Think about the best place to talk. 

It’s important to choose a place where you feel comfortable enough to open-up. You might want to choose 

somewhere private where you’re less likely to be disturbed. You also might want to talk while you do an activity, 

like walking together.   

3. Prepare yourself for their reaction. 

Hopefully, you will have a good experience when you open-up to someone. But there’s a chance that they may not 

react in the way you hope. This may be for different reasons, like they may be worried or not fully understand at 

first.  If that’s the case, try to give them time to process what you’ve told them. It might help to give them 

information to read to help them understand. And don’t forget to be kind to yourself and practise self-care. 

 

 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/roche-school-1694603985582


 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The National Online Safety group have launched a free app!  It’s completely free for parents and carers to download 

and use.  You can read articles and keep on top of how to keep your child safe online. 

It can be downloaded from the App Store or Google Play. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term Dates 
 

A reminder it is our last day of term on Friday 20th October.  We will finish at the usual time of 3.10pm. 
 
We return to school on Tuesday 31st October as Monday 30th October is an INSET day. 
 
Please note school meals will still need to be ordered by Sunday 29th October! 
 
Many thanks. 

 

 

 

 

 



 


